Oscoda County Library Board


430 W. Eighth Street

Mio, Michigan 48647

Phone: 989-826-3613

Fax: 989-826-5461
UNOFFICIAL MINUTES

June 29, 2011

A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, JUNE 29, 2011 AT 5:30 P.M. AT THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY.

Call to Order: 5:30 p.m.

Members Present: Olsen, Crane, Stenzel, and Shumaker 

Members Absent: Galbraith

Others Present: Amy Knepp 
Old Business




Article III, Section 4 of Personnel Policy (Employment of Relatives)

Discussion was held regarding the personnel policy related to supervisor- subordinate employees. A candidate for the intern position is the director’s son. If he were to be selected, the director does not want this to be a violation of policy. After further discussion, it was agreed that if the director’s son were selected, his supervisor would be the assistant director, not the director. If there were problems/issues with the director’s son, the assistant director would report to the Library Board. The board would then review the issue and take disciplinary action. This would relieve the director of any supervisory role.

Payment of Interns

Director Knepp provided information on the regulations of employing minors. On the advice of the auditor, the board cannot pay a stipend but must pay an hourly wage.

The board discussed where funding had come from to hire additional workers (e.g. Green Thumb and WIA). Some of these programs are no longer in existence. Presently, many adults are taking jobs that were primarily filled by high school students. By offering summer internships, one of the intentions of the board is to promote librarianship as a career.

Board member Shumaker expressed her concern of creating temporary positions on such short notice during the fiscal year - especially as the Library is short-staffed on Thursdays and Fridays. She presented a list of items from the last 14 months that have: 

1. gone unfunded;  

2. made the board dip into its savings account because enough money was not it a particular line item; or

3. been shelved/not acted upon due to lack of funds.

This led to discussion of the budget. The board would like Roger Mendel of the cooperative to lead a discussion with the goal of setting yearly (or longer) priorities as funds become available. This will also help the board in pursuing grants and other funds to make these priorities a reality as well as help in fundraising.

Returning to the discussion of being short-staffed on Thursdays and Fridays, the board recommended that Director Knepp check with both of the new library aide call-ins (Heather and Sarah) to see if their schedules would permit each to work one Thursday or Friday (6.5 hours each) per week from now until the end of the fiscal year. It was further recommended, based on budget discussion, to hire one student intern for 10 hours per week or two student interns for 5 hours per week for a total of 10 hours combined.




Selection of Interns/Interviews
The board reviewed the applications and interviewed two candidates.

Stenzel/Crane

Approve the hire of Molly Harwood and Wyatt Knepp to fill the summer intern 

positions. Each will be hired for five hours per week (for a total of 10 combined) and each will volunteer for five hours per week. The rate per hour will be $7.25. The internship will run for eight weeks starting the week of July 4, 2011. Violet Ward will serve as the supervisor for Wyatt Knepp, and if a problem occurs; Vi will come to the library board for resolution.




4 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried. 

The board will provide a letter of recommendation for each intern if he/she performs satisfactorily during the eight-week internship.

Director Comments
None
Correspondence

None

Board Member Comments


None

Public Comment

None
Northland Library Cooperative Report

None

Commissioner Liaison Comment

None

Seeing no further business, Chairman Olsen adjourned the meeting. The next regular meeting will be held July 13, 2011 at 4:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Shumaker - Secretary
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